
 

HB193 

Anne Arundel - Speed Limit Establishment 

Support 

 

Good afternoon Chair Smith, Vice Chair Waldstreicher and esteemed colleagues, 

 

I am asking your favorable report for HB193, a bill that authorizes Anne Arundel County and its 

local jurisdictions to lower the maximum speed limit to 15 miles per hour on certain roadways 

after performing an engineering and traffic study. This bill, unamended, received unanimous 

support from the Anne Arundle County House Delegation, the Environment and Transportation 

Committee and the full House.  

 

Pedestrian fatalities are a serious problem in Anne Arundel County. The faster cars travel, the 

greater the chance there is for fatal injuries to pedestrians, bicyclists, passengers, and drivers. 

Data from the foundation for traffic safety shows that the average risk of death for a pedestrian 

struck by a car reaches 10% at an impact speed of 23 mph, 50% at 42 mph, 75% at 50 mph, and 

90% risk of death at 58 mph! A pedestrian or bicyclist struck by a motorist driving 40 mph is 

eight times more likely to die than a pedestrian or a bicyclist struck at 20 mph. The goal of 

HB193 is to reduce injuries and fatalities and make Anne Arundel County roads safer by giving 

the county and local jurisdictions the authority to lower speed limits where it is warranted.  

 

This legislation is the Anne Arundel version of a local bill sponsored by the Montgomery County 

Delegation, passed in 2021. That bill authorized Montgomery County and its municipalities to 

decrease highway speed limits to not less than 15 miles per hour after conducting an engineering 

and traffic investigation. It also prohibited Montgomery County authorities from installing new 

speed monitoring systems where the speed limit has been reduced pursuant to the bill’s 



 
 

authorization. Other counties should have the same option. The state and many local 

governments, including Anne Arundel County, have adopted vision zero policies to eliminate 

car-related deaths and this bill provides an important tool to assist the county in realizing that 

goal. Additionally, the mandated traffic study provides an excellent opportunity for citizens’ 

input and concerns to be voiced.  

 

The House bill clarifies the implementation of new speed monitoring systems in areas where the 

speed limit had been reduced. HB193 does not restrict the county from installing new speed 

monitoring systems on a highway simply because the speed limit had been decreased from 55 to 

45 miles per hour, but it does prohibit installation of new speed monitoring systems on roadways 

if the speed limit is lowered pursuant to the bill’s authorization.  

 

HB193 gives local jurisdictions the authority to be at the forefront of ensuring traffic, pedestrian, 

and bicycle safety in their communities and ultimately will save lives.  

 

Thank you for your consideration. I urge a favorable report. 

 


